Providing 9-1-1 call answering,
emergency dispatch and other
support services for:

Clatskanie Fire & Medical
City of Clatskanie (Sheriff's Office)
Columbia River Fire & Rescue
Rainier Police

Columbia City Police

St. Helens Police

Columbia County Sheriff
Scappoose Fire & Medical
Scappoose Police

Vermonia Fire & Medical
Vernonia Police

Metro-West Ambulance
Mist-Birkenfeld Fire & Medical

Oregon State Police

Oregon State Forestry, Columbia Unit
Columbia Co. Community Corrections
Columbia Co. District Attomey
Columbia Co. Emergency Management
Columbia Co. Juvenile Department
Columbia Co. Road Department
Columbia Community Mental Health
PGE Trojan Facility

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Zone 1 (Clatskanie), Dee Wooley

Zone 2 (Rainier), Sean Clark

Zone 3 (St. Helens), Henry Heimuller
Lone 4 (Vernonia-Mist), Dave Crawford
Ione 5 (Scappoose), Rob Anderson

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Mike Fletcher

(503)397-7255 ext. 4971
(503)366-6971 - Direct Line
mfletcher@columbia?11.com

CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER
Nancy Edwards

(503) 397-7255 ext. 6972

(503) 366-6972 - Direct Line
nedwards@columbia?11.com

OPERATIONS MANAGER
Lara Marzill

(503) 397-7255 ext.6978
(503) 366-6978 - Direct Line
Imarzili@columbia?11.com

Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District

March 4, 2019

Paul Evans, Chair

House Committee on Veterans and Emergency Preparedness
900 Court St, NE

Salem, OR 97301

RE: Support of HB2449

Chair Evans and Members of the Committee on Veterans and Emergency
Preparedness,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of Columbia 9-1-1 Communications
District and the law enforcement, fire and EMS agencies we serve in Columbia
County, we strongly endorse and respectfully request your assistance with the
passage of HB2449.

As you may be aware, the current 9-1-1 tax imposed on all landline and
wireless communication devices has not seen any change in its taxable rate of
.75/month in nearly 25 years. You may not be aware of the impact this has had
on all Public Safety Answering Points (PSAP = 9-1-1 Center) over this nearly
one quarter of a century.

Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District is not unusual in that the current
monies received via the State of Oregon and the 9-1-1 tax covers only 20% of
our overall costs of doing business.

When one compares the economics of costs and services from 1995 (the date of
the last adjustment to the 9-1-1 tax) to 2019 it is hard to reconcile how the
average citizen of the State of Oregon would expect any household or business
to operate without any increase in revenue. A few examples for your review:

e Average cost of a new home:
1995 - $158,700.00 2018 —$326,800.00 (Census.gov)

e Medium Household Income:
1995 - $34,076.00 2018 - $62,262.00 (Census.gov)
e I-gallon regular unleaded gas:

1995 - §1.15 2018 — $2.62 (bls.gov)



Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District is requesting your support of
HB2449 to increase the 9-1-1 tax to $1.50 and extend the sunset of the tax. We
would respectfully ask for your consideration to remove the following
provisions from HB2449:

 The provision that provides 2% to counties with a population less
than 40,000.

* Reduce the amount for Oregon Emergency Management 9-1-1 Program
from 4% to 2%.

e Reduce the amount for the Department of Revenue from 1% to .05%.

It is our sincere hope we can depend on you to consider adding language that
would specifically allow interest earned on the 9-1-1 tax to be held in an
account to be used for future system upgrades. With the addition of this
language, we can begin the savings which are needed to fund our future 9-1-1
needs as it related to technology, infrastructure buildout and security.

HB2449 will help us ensure the communities we serve that they can continue to
depend on their 9-1-1 service. We request your immediate assistance as we
believe this tax would help support us in continuing the critical and vital service
we provide to our communities at the highest possible levels.

Thank you for your consideration.

at

Michael Fletcher, Executive Director
Columbia 9-1-1 Communications District



